Amarillo Continuum of Care
Full Membership Meeting
February 8th, 2019
10:30 A.M, Simms Municipal Building

Jason Riddlespurger opened meeting at 10:30am
1. Introductions
2. Report on Point in Time Count – Kelly Stephens 
a. The count went very well.
b. Thanks to all the volunteers!
c. PIT volunteer feedback meeting took place a week after the count.  Got some great ideas see below.
d. Ran down the PIT results document [please see the separate attachment]
e. HUD mandates that PIT count goes from midnight of count day to the following midnight to 7am the next morning for a total of 31 hours.  Next count will reflect this.
f. This count covered the most ground in city limits than any prior count.  Woohoo!
g. Future PIT counts, please put offer to volunteer in writing so no one is forgotten.
3. Initial Report on PIT numbers – Amy Dixon
a. Amy went over PowerPoint presentation on preliminary numbers from the count.  These numbers will change before the presentation to City Council.
b. Self reporting on health conditions went really well.  Generally people were really willing to answer the questions from the survey, so some great data has been gathered.
c. Suggestions were made for additional survey questions
i. That is on the table for another year, we got the app as is since it was acquired so close to the count date
ii. However it was also cautioned against too lengthy of a survey to avoid intimidating the homeless
iii. In the future HMIS will be cleaned up and be the tool for much more detailed information on the homeless population.
iv. We are pending Faith City Mission’s numbers and are working with them to hopefully get those numbers – which would increase our sheltered  count
4. CoC Funding Application Results – Juliana Kitten
a. We had two programs up for renewal
i. TPC permanent supportive housing – was funded
ii. Salvation Army rapid rehousing – was not funded
b. HUD’s priorities are permanent supportive housing and well documented numbers on where clients end up after services 
i. Are they going to permanent housing?  Are they staying there?
ii. HMIS clean up and getting more data entered will help better justify our programs.
c. We got a planning grant for the CoC
i. We can bring in trainers etc. to better understand HUD’s priorities and current best practices.
d. HMIS was awarded new funds
i. Will be able to hire support for HMIS coordinator
ii. Will be able to pay for more trainings like the city sponsored for the assessment tool
iii. Ultimate goal is a by-name-list
1. Coordination between all shelters to have people individually identified and be able to evaluate their needs.
e. New HUD rep – Jerry Jensen
i. Still waiting for score card for CoC
ii. New funding indicates a good result
f. The city  did apply for the DV bonus 
i. We did not get it
5. Announcements
a. Kelly Stephens - 211 tours 3rd Thursday in March
b. Joyce Knight – 21st of March Salt & Pepper Lunch to benefit Interfaith Hunger Project 11:30am-1pm
c. Virginia Williams Trice - Code Blue needs assistance with rarely donated items i.e. Mylar blankets, the utility bill, etc.
i. If you can assist or know of anyone please contact Virginia Williams Trice
ii. Volunteers are needed for homeless outreach and assisting Code Blue on activation nights.
d. Sherry Ferguson - Amarillo Recovery Center has 30 available beds at the ARC for individuals that desire to live sober – just men for now amarilloycco@gmail.com 
